
 
In recent days I have sought feedback from parents regarding this newsletter. I have become increasingly aware that many 
parents are choosing to read this on their phones and the format creates some challenges. We will give some thought to this 
in the coming weeks along with other matters. 
 
 

Given the public holiday on Monday 13th June the newsletter will be provided to you on Friday this week. 
 
The following is provided for your interest 
 
Recently as Principal I was pleased to attend the Education State Conference that was held on Monday 30th and Tuesday 31st May. Our 
Assistant Principal kindly attended on the Monday whilst I attended on the Tuesday. Without any doubt, the priorities for all schools going 
forward are in relation to three main areas: The development and ongoing focus of Literacy and Numeracy; the health and mental wellbeing 
of all students as we emerge from Covid and the building of social connectedness and belonging of children and families in their 
communities. For a school that has strong community connections and traditions, this third dimension is well understood. I am hopeful that 
we can enable our students and parents to engage increasingly as a community as events are bought back into the life of our school.  
 
At the beginning of Term 3 I am hopeful that we are in a position to enable our Class Representatives and Helpers to provide targeted 
support for students in Preparatory to Year 2. Together with our Literacy Leader Ms Kirstie Briggs and Assistant Principal Ms Georgina 
Kirwan, we hope to provide an induction experience for this to be expedited.  
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Diary Dates 

Date Event 

Monday 13 June • Queen’s Birthday - Public Holiday 

Tuesday 14 June • School Development Information Evening 7:00 - 8:00PM (School Hall) 

Wednesday 15 June • P1M Excursion to Balwyn Library 1:30 - 2:30pm 

Friday 17 June 
• Yr 5 & 6 Interschool Sport CPS v Balwyn PS 

• 2nd Hand Uniform Shop open 3:15pm 

Monday 20 June 
• Parent Teacher Discussions 

• School Council Meeting 7:00pm 

Tuesday 21 June • Parent Teacher Discussions 

Wednesday 22 June 
• Year 2 Excursion to Como House 

• Parent Teacher Discussions 

Thursday 23 June • Yr 1 & 2 CHESS demonstration 2:30pm 

Friday 24 June • Term 2 Concludes, students dismissed at 2:30pm 

Monday 11 July • Term 3 Commences 

Monday 25 July • House Athletics Years 4 -6 (Box Hill Athletic Club) 

Wednesday 27 July • AFL Girls Boroondara Division 

Thursday 25 August • District Athletics - selected students only 

Friday 26 August • Curriculum Day - No Students 



  
School Development Information Evening – 7pm Tuesday 14th June 2022 

Please be advised we look forward to this evening occurring and we would encourage parents to join us in the school hall to be informed 

about the facilities developments ahead for our school, and importantly, the decanting arrangements and stages thereof. In recent days, I 

have been in communication with senior officers from the Victorian School Building Authority and our architects at Williamsboag to discuss 

the order of the evening. 

We are very aware that there have been delays in the construction industry concerning the resourcing of materials including steel and timber. 
We are hopeful that the builder selected by Victorian School Building Authority will be able to source these materials and proceed with works 
in a timely manner.  
 

Whilst much of the works will not impact our students directly, there are changes to arrangements that I would like our community to be 

informed about. In the main, the works to be conducted could commence as early as July and will involve changes to the western side of the 

main building in the first instance. 

Importantly, there are two matters that will be of immediate attention. The music room which is currently housed in a modular five portable will 

move to the upper corner of the first storey of the main building. This was previously the classroom of Mr Fernandez and Year 6RF. Currently 

the items and materials of the Parents Club and 2nd Hand Uniform Shop are housed in the Parents Pavilion. These items and materials will 

be relocated to the current music room. This will then free up this space for the builder to determine the appropriate time for this area to be 

demolished. 

Again, to assist with adult focused catering arrangements, we would ask that parents RSVP via email to chatham.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

no later than 12pm on Tuesday, 14th June if they would like to attend. 

Covid, Influenza and Staffing Matters 

Recently I advised parents about the ongoing risk we manage in preserving the health and wellbeing of students and staff. In recent weeks, 
we have experienced significant student and staff absence because of Covid or Influenza. Unlike most schools, we have been able to replace 
teachers who are ill. That is only because we have a small band of retired teachers who choose to exclusively work at our school. However, 
in the event of a significant outbreak, it will not be possible to staff our classes in the usual manner. We are doing everything we can to 
mitigate this risk.  
 
On Monday 6th June we chose to conduct a School Assembly. It was wonderful for our students to be recognised through their awards, to 
provide written reports and to have our Year 3 choir perform along with students on instruments. We will endeavour to conduct School 
Assemblies every Monday however, if I become aware of an outbreak of Covid or Influenza, I may change these arrangements to preserve 
the health of students and staff. Where possible, I will advise you in a timely manner. I am grateful that we can do this at all at this time.  
 
Parent Teacher Discussions 

These will be conducted by our teachers through Webex over Monday 20th June, Tuesday 21st June and Wednesday 22nd June. Depending 
upon their days of availability, teachers will structure times to engage with parents over these days. 
 
By 4:00pm on Friday 10th June, parents will be able to make a booking for a discussion time with their child’s class teacher. At this stage we 
expect that Student Reports will be accessible to parents on Compass by 4:00pm on Friday 17th June.  
 
Canteen 

These are indeed exciting times for the Chatham Primary School Canteen and all those that benefit from this service.  On Monday 6th June, I 
advised parents regarding an expression of interest for a Canteen Manager at Chatham Primary School. The details were provided on 
Compass and involve a person or persons being sought to provide a contract for services. At this stage, our Canteen continues to operate on 
Fridays through the leadership and support of Mrs Belinda Dalton, President of the Chatham Parents’ Club, the Services Committee of the 
School Council and many volunteers. We understand this service is greatly appreciated and valued by our students, staff and parents.  
 
Recently we had 200 orders on a particular Friday. Please encourage interest in our desire to see a contractor for services and/or if you have 
an interest in this area, please contact the Principal directly via email at christopher.cotching@education.vic.gov.au 
 

It is envisaged that the successful contractor would ideally commence in early Term 3. As an aside, we are also pleased to advise that we 

have drawn up exciting plans to redevelop and enhance our Canteen facilities. The successful incumbent will of course have an active role in 

the development of this facility. The funds for these developments will be funded from the Tax-Deductible Building Fund that have been 

contributed to by parents and staff. 

Staffing Matters 

Whilst these remain relatively stable, I am aware that members of the teaching service always have the capacity to move and seek a sea 
change in their lives and location. This is happening with great regularity across schools in Boroondara and elsewhere.  
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Mrs Jessica Wilson will be taking approved leave from the beginning of Term 3 and will be away for the remainder of this year. Consequently, 

we are in the process of observing Department of Education and Training requirements having advertised for her replacement. This will 

involve a teacher working in a 0.4 capacity with Ms Tanya Dolence in Year 3DW. A further person is being sought for a 0.6 effective full-time 

role of Physical Education and Sport. I hope to be able to advise the community prior to the end of Term 2 regarding the replacements for 

Mrs Jessica Wilson.  

Junior School Council 

We are delighted with the work and leadership being provided by some of our Year 6 students who comprise the Junior School Council. 

These students who comprise Ella McPhee, Rose Clayton, Tim McGregor, Reece Middleton, Alex McDonald, Ryan McLean and Jack Oswin 

have reviewed and researched various cancer causes and have decided to write and seek the approval of the School Council to conduct a 

Free Dress Day on Thursday 21st July. Additionally, they have sought approval for a similar type of day for Thursday 15th September to raise 

funds for the Fight MND Foundation. I commend the efforts and organisation undertaken by this group of students to research these social 

service initiatives and bring them to fruition. All students in Year 6 enjoy a Leadership role and are supported by a particular teacher in the 

school. Mr Zac Barry coordinates and encourages the work of the Junior School Council. 

Tax Deductable Library Fund and Tax Deductable Building Fund 

I raised this matter previously and conveyed my appreciation of the parents who use this opportunity to support our school. Given the end of 
the financial year is looming on the 30th June, it is perhaps timely to remind parents of the splendid opportunity to donate to one of two funds: 
a tax deductable Library Fund or a tax deductable Building Fund.  
 
Please be advised that these funds are used in our school consistent with the provisions of the Australian Tax Office. The expenditure is 
overseen by the Finance Committee of School Council and thereafter, School Council. Importantly these funds are used for projects that are 
not funded by Department of Education and Training but are important in enabling improved facilities for school programs.  
 
I would encourage you to make the most of this opportunity.  
 
Kitchen Garden Precinct  

I am pleased to advise that the structure for this area is almost complete. In recent days the plumbing was completed, an asphalt apron was 
laid at the entrance and final roofing completed. We are however awaiting installation of seating to the front of the area which we hope will be 
done in the coming weeks. This is all contingent upon the builder being able to access the seating and timber required.  
 
The major challenge ahead of us of course is the development of planter boxes to grow the produce. We are looking forward to the 
involvement of parents in perhaps warmer weather working to construct and facilitate this wonderful opportunity. Our Parents’ Club, led by 
Mrs Belinda Dalton and our Services Committee lead by Ms Renae Hanvin, have provided a wonderful commitment to construct and develop 
this precinct. We expect that in time there will be opportunities for working bees to facilitate these developments. 
 
A Compass communication on Wednesday 8th June was provided seeking expressions of interest from parents to join a working party to 
further our objectives in this area.  
 
Again, we look forward to progressing our school as we come to the end of Term 2. 

 

Christopher Cotching 
Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

COLLECTING YOUR CHILDREN DURING SCHOOL HOURS  
  

If you are collecting your child during school hours for appointments, etc, please email your child’s class teacher 

and the school office prior to 8:30am. 

  

Teachers do not access emails during class time. Please avoid collecting students during recess and lunchtime. 

  

When you arrive at the school to collect your child, please call the school office to arrange collection. 

  

Morning recess:    11:00 - 11:30am 

Lunch:                       1:30 - 2:30pm 

 
chatham.ps@education.vic.gov.au              Ph: 9830 1933          
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ANZAC DAY APPEAL 

  
Late last term, the Junior School Councilors sold badges, wristbands, bag tags 
and pens to raise money for the Returned Services League as part of the ANZAC 
Day Appeal. 
  
The RSL is an organisation that supports men, women and their families who 
served in the Australian Defense Force. 
  
Thank you to everyone who purchased any of these items, or donated money to 
this amazing cause. 
  
Due to everyone’s contribution, we were able to raise $730.40. 
 
That is an amazing achievement on behalf of everyone who brought in money 
for this amazing organisation. 
  
Tim and Alex 
Junior School Council Members 
























